South Essex Private Sector Housing Sub Group 

Wednesday 18 September 2019
Rochford DC offices
Minutes
Attendance: 

Louisa Moss (Chair) / Tara Miller – Rochford DC, Rachel Glover – Basildon BC, Carla Okikiade – Castle Point BC, Joanne Drone – National Landlords Association, Heather Zievogel – Brentwood & Alastair Pollock – EDG & SEHG. 

Apologies: David Carter – Brentwood BC, Janet Donnelly – Thurrock BC.
1. Review minutes & actions from 13 March - LM

Funding update/next steps:

Rogue landlords funding/project update ( Basildon). Analytical work ongoing, further report back on progress at next meeting.

The project maps anti-social behavior data using analytical tools to seek out rogue ‘landlord areas’. 
Joint housing options approach to engaging private landlords – following failed MHCLG bid, officers still talking about a joint managed scheme. Discussions ongoing but local authorities have since developed their own ways of working with landlords. To monitor via this group any future developments and how private housing officers can link with this work to support with housing standards work. 
2. South Essex Private Housing Group & National Landlords Association Forum: 
The new SE “Ready to Rent Offer” is drafted and has been endorsed by J Drone ( NLA). Fees are currently still under discussion. Joint branding and information flyers have been agreed.
Venue for Forum confirmed as being booked at Holiday Inn Basildon on 13 November. Final numbers to be sent to the hotel nearer the date.

Publicity for the event was being promoted via Eventbrite. LAs and NLA to undertake further mailshots to their landlords to promote the Forum. Action: Further publicity to be undertaken to promote the Forum event by LAs and NLA to ensure its success. Action: It was agreed LAs would bring their own pull up stands to the event- to advertise and raise awareness about all the SE services. 

Financial support from partners, NLA/SE HOG agreed to cover costs. Action: Castle Point BC to invoice for the match funding. 
3. Selective licensing government review – AP

Summary of the recent Government review of Selective Licensing discussed. Review has highlighted that whilst the 44 schemes that had been running as of 1 January 2019 have been “fairly effective” for all, there remains a significant challenge for local authorities to proactively identify all PRS landlords  and properties in their area and have the resource to ensure they meet appropriate standards of quality and management. 

Southend-on-Sea BC the only SE authority who have set up a Selective Licensing scheme Action: Southend to share further details through the PHS sub group.
4. Non-Decent Homes research - ALL

The research report based on the English Housing Survey confirmed that a fifth of all English homes are “substandard”. Whilst the report does not tell us anything new; it does prompt LA partners to consider whether they should be undertaking a further Stock condition modelling assessment through BRE in the next few years. Currently, only Basildon is actively considering this based on a three-year rolling contract.  Action: Basildon to circulate proposal and costs (circulated by RG).
Most LA assessments are now at least 3 years old. Noted, that potential changes to the definition of Housing Hazards by Government could have implications for the BRE assessment going forward. Joint BRE assessment to be considered by each LA for .2021-22. Action: AP to ask BRE for estimated cost for basic package.
5. Retrofit; Energiesprong / Moat case study - AP

AP circulated an update on the case study relating to five properties in Maldon, referring to an invitation to a guided tour to of the properties on 3 October. Contact for those wanting to attend jwp@londoncommunications.co.uk.
6. Legislation changes, bidding, consultation updates (see below) - ALL

A new deal for renting
Action: Agreed to share any views comments etc. through LM and the PHS sub group.
Rogue landlord database reform
Noted/Action: further details to be circulated as the consultation progresses.
Mobile homes: a fit and proper person test for park home sites 
Deadline now closed for comments. Action: outcomes to be circulated once known.
7. Housing Essex website update - AP

AP reported on news, gallery of sites, partners, event diary and other pages that can be viewed on the Housing Essex website. LM said that the Private Rented Sector Topic page needed to be reviewed and updated and this should form part of the future work of the sub group. 
Everyone was encouraged to include a link to the Housing Essex website on their respective LA websites. https://www.housingessex.org/topic/affordable-housing/. 
Action: Housing Essex PRS topic page to be reviewed at the next meeting of the sub group. Weblinks to be added by SE LAs.

   
8. AOB

A joint empty homes approached had been suggested and presented via Brentwood Leader at recent Leaders meet. This has since been forwarded to the EHOG for a wider discussion.  

Next meeting: date to be confirmed post Forum..
